
 

 

 

Urgent message for families with children playing the computer game, “Fortnite”: 
In recent weeks at OLD, I have been in conversation with numerous staff, parents and 
students regarding the computer game, “Fortnight”. I also note that I’ve learnt much 
about how the game operates and why it is so dangerously addictive. 
FACTS: 
 - The game effectively promotes violent killing with dangerous weapons, then 
celebrating each kill. 
 - The preferred game within the programme is “Fortnite Royale” where 100 
people systematically kill each other with the only goal to be the last person standing 
… Please note that the player ‘becomes’ one of the 100 in the fight and becomes 
obsessed to kill and survive. 
 - Players can arrange for their friends to connect on the internet and 
simultaneously be part of the 100 in the fight. Alternatively, you can play random 
people on line. 
 - 125 million people are playing this game on Earth! 
 - The following 60 Minutes TV clip shows an addicted child who has not been to 
school for 2 years because he’s addicted 
     - ‘60 Minutes’ - Fortnite: - https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=TKxWN2W_emE 
 - The following “Behind the News” clip in another frightening presentation 
     - ‘Behind the News’ - Fortnite: - http://www.abc.net.au/btn/story/s4859927.htm 
Children addicted to Fortnite gradually alienate themselves from their friends and 
withdraw from the real world. 
 - The game has no pause button … This feature in itself can effectively turn a 
player into a tantrum-throwing monster if they are called to the dinner table or asked 
to do a chore at home. Basically, the players do not want to risk getting killed if they 
are interrupted. 
 - One parent spoke to me this week about her Year 7 formerly-addicted son and 
how she simply removed all IT from her son’s use at home because she felt she was, 
“losing him.” She couldn’t cope with the rudeness and tantrums, and she was watching 
her beautiful child “turn to a little monster”. The first week of ‘no IT’ at home for her 
son was, “Nothing short of a nightmare,”… But after an agonising week of ‘cold 
turkey’, she now, has her beautiful son back. Interestingly, this Year 7 child recently 
commented to his mum that he is pleased she did it. He also commented that he feels 
sorry for his former group of friends who are caught up in something bad; importantly, 
he is now enjoying more sport time with a new group of friends. 
 - Three months ago, The World Health Organisation determined that there is 
now a new international disease on the International Disease Register, and it’s called: 
“Video Gaming Disorder” … ie a Mental Health Disorder. 
 - Children can play many aspects of this game totally for “free”.. 
 - The game has an inbuilt chat function so that players can operate, in ‘real 
time’, as a team … ie They can talk to each other and discuss tactics. 
 - Adults and children are playing this game together and communicating via the 
chat function … The inherent risks re this are frightening … Children at OLD are 
basically playing this game alongside teens and adults. 
 - The game has an ‘M’ rating and an age rating of 12+ 
 
Why am I dedicating the front page of this week’s newsletter to this issue? 
 - Fortnite is affecting the behaviour of some students at OLD School … and I am 
not happy about this. 
 - Fortnite is affecting the behaviour of students in too many OLD homes … and I 
am not happy about this either. 
 

COMING EVENTS   

September 

Wed 19 Pizza Lunch Day 

Fri 21  OLD Official 

Community Garden opening 

9am 

 Mon 24 Creative Arts 

Festival 

Thurs 27 Yr 5 Book 

presentation—school library 

Fri 28 Term 3 Concludes 

October 

Mon 15 Term 4 Commences 

Summer Uniform Change 

over  

Sat 27– Sun 28 Band Camp 

December 

Wed 19 Term 4 Concludes 
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POSSIBLE CHANGES TO DATES  
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The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 
 

So, what am I proposing? 
 
 - Whilst it is inappropriate and beyond the scope of my role to ‘be the home-parent’ from my school-yard perspective, 
I am boldly proposing that: 
  - All OLD families ban Fortnite (and indeed other games like it) in their homes. 
  - No OLD child is permitted to operate a computer with internet access in their bedroom. 
 
What am I promising? 
 
 - With staff support, I will give Fortnite (and games like it) ‘bad press’ at every opportunity in classrooms and on the 
playground to support parents and impress upon students the real danger that games like Fortnite truly are.  
 - Any parents with a ‘Fortnite addicted’ child are encouraged to come to see me with their child for a serious 
roundtable discussion. Essentially, if the child sees that the school and the home have the same hard-line approach to the 
game, there will be an improved chance of supporting the child swiftly back to reality to enjoy being child again  
 

To sum up: Fortnite is not ‘just a game’ … It’s a modern-day tragedy 

 
 

NAPLAN 2018 – Year 3 and Year 5: 

The 2018 Year 3 and Year 5 NAPLAN results have just arrived at school. It is suffice for me to state that the results in every 
assessable area for both Year 3 and Year 5, reveal OLD School has performed extraordinarily well. Whilst we have not yet had 
time to deeply analyse the data, it is worth noting the following; OLD School is not a selective school, and our students have 
achieved the following remarkable results: 

 - Year 3: In every assessable area for both Literacy and Numeracy, the OLD School average was at least one full ‘band’ 
above the National average – (NB Year 3 students are measured across 6 bands) 

 - Year 5: In every assessable area for both Literacy and Numeracy, the OLD School average was at least one full ‘band’ 
above the National average – (NB Year 5 students are measured across 8 bands) 

Congratulations to all students … and congratulations to all teachers K-6 and all support staff. The yearly trend of outstanding 
NAPLAN results at OLD is indeed continuing. 

 

Everyone is invited to see Year 5 present their published children’s books 27.9.18:  

“Moving our emotions with Writing and Dramatisation”  

Thursday 27 September, 9:30am – 10:30am  

VENUE: OLD School Library  

FREE Event  

Come and enjoy a showcase of five published books and accompanying dramatisations. All books have been published by the 

Year 5 students at Our Lady of Dolours Catholic Primary School, Chatswood, and they were specifically created and designed 

to appeal to the Special Needs students at St Lucy’s School, Wahroonga, during Book Week 2018. The 2018 theme for Book 

Week is, “Find your Treasure” and, rather paradoxically, the Year 5 student publishers indeed found ‘treasure’ within their 

presentations they made for the beautiful St Lucy’s students.  

The Year 5 student publishers worked closely with a creative writing expert who facilitated workshops that ensured high 

quality, engaging stories. Importantly too, the school librarian from St Lucy’s also worked closely with the Year 5 student 

publishers to ensure they ‘hit the mark’ and enthralled everyone at St Lucy’s.  

Copies of the 5 published books will be available for ordering.  



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 
 

 
Bravo Mercy College students, and bravo Mrs Christine Cook: 

 

Thanks to Mrs Cook, we have again been able to run the ‘before school’ Mercy College / OLD Reading Programme. Suffice to 
say, the programme is a wonderfully positive experience for the OLD students and, in turn, it is also an invaluable ‘outreach’ 
opportunity for the Mercy students.  

Here are some lovely comments made by Mrs Cook to Mercy College co-ordinator, Mark … Readers might enjoy it: 

 

Your girls have been absolutely delightful!-  enthusiastic, encouraging and very respectful. 

I've had many parents commenting on how much their children are enjoying the experience and hope it will continue . 

We truly appreciate the girls giving up their free time to assist our students in what has been a very positive, fun experience. 

Thank you for all your organising, Mark - it is greatly appreciated. 

 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

The Principal’s Piece cont. 
 
 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 Colour My World 

 
 

IMPORTANT INFORMATION: 

Monday 24th September 

8.45 am:  

Students arrive at school for rehearsal at the Concourse in their sports 

uniform 

1.15 pm:  

After rehearsal, students may leave school at 1.15pm. Parents MUST sign their child out from their classroom (If 

someone else is picking up your child on that day, you will need to send in a note to the class teacher) 

5:45 pm             

Kindy students arrive at school via Ferguson Lane gate, dressed for photographs in the Hall. Girls will be given a wrist 

corsage and boys a flower for their button hole on the night. Kindy parents leave the children in the school hall with 

their teachers and the photographer and go to the concourse. NO PARENTS ALLOWED IN THE HALL as the 

professional photographer is on a strict time limit to do the job. Teachers will then walk the children over to the 

Concourse. 

Band and Choir children arrive dressed to perform . They are to meet on the COLA at 5:45pm.  

6.00 pm:   

All other children arrive dressed in their full costumes via the Ferguson Lane Gate only and go straight to their 

classrooms – ONLY Kindergarten children go to the library. Parents leave their children with the teachers and 

proceed to The Concourse. Teachers then walk the children over to The Concourse prior to the start of their 

performance. 

6.30 pm:  

Concert Hall doors will be open from 6.30pm 

7.00 pm:  

Concert Starts YOU MUST BE SEATED 

We ask that there is NO PHOTOGRAPHY of any kind during the performance as this detracts from the experience of those 

in the audience. Please note the concert is filmed professionally and you have the opportunity to purchase the link . 

9.00 -9.15 pm:           

Concert due to finish. Each class will have a designated pick up area – this information will be given out in future 

newsletters. Teachers will hold up a sign with their class name on it.  

Kindergarten students will be picked up from the front of the stage. Please follow the directions                                                             

given on the night. 

Children in Year 5 & 6 will assist in bringing equipment back to school 

 9.30 pm:           

Year 5 & 6 are to be collected and signed out from the library at school.  

 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece  

CREATIVE ARTS FESTIVAL - IMPORTANT INFORMATION:  



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

VERY IMPORTANT INFORMATION: 

All students are to be signed in and out with the classroom teacher if they leave school early on Monday and when they 

arrive on Monday night.  

On Tuesday 25th September you child can have a sleep in and arrive by 11am. All children arriving after the 8.45am bell 

must be signed in by their parents at the front office. 

Student pick up details for after the show: When picking your children up after the performance, please be patient with the 
teachers. We need to ensure all students have been signed out by a parent. Please understand this may mean you will need 
to wait until it is your turn to sign the sheet. Our duty of care is to look after your children throughout the Creative Arts 
Festival and we want to make sure all students get home safely at the late hour of night – we don’t want any children to go 
missing or mistakenly picked up by someone different. 

Children can be picked up from the following areas after the performance: 

       Kindergarten  - Front of stage (more details will be communicated after the show) 

       Year 1 – Door 6 

       Year 2 – Door 7 

       Year 3 – Door 8 

       Year 4 – Door 9 

       Year 5 & 6 – Outside the school library at 9.30pm (entry via Ferguson Lane). 

 
Programs: Congratulations and thank you to all the students who took the time to design the programs. There were so many 
beautiful and creative entries that I have created 20-30 different programs that will be available on the evening. If a design 
wasn’t chosen it may have been because of an error with spelling, capital letters or a grammatical error. 

Purchasing your recording of the Creative Arts Festival: We have hired an amazing videographer to record the performance 
this year. Shaun Groves from Video Power, filmed and created our new OLD promotional movie on the website – it looks 
great! We are confident Shaun will do an amazing job of this year’s concert.  

This year we will not be selling DVDs (as many families no longer have devices with a CD included), instead families will 
purchase a link to the recording. This link can then be saved to a USB, a hard-drive or burnt onto a DVD – your family can 
choose the media to use to watch the performance. You can watch it online but we highly recommend families save copies 
for safe keeping. 

We are very happy to share with you that families can purchase the recording for an amazingly low price!!!  

 This price for the link will be  $10 . You can start to purchase your link tomorrow (Wednesday 19th September, 10am) on 
QKR. 

Families can purchase their link until Thursday 18th October. On Friday 19th October (end of Week 1, Term 4), all families 
who have purchased a recording will receive a password. This password will be to access our special OLD recording on the 
website ‘Vimeo’ – all instructions will be included in the letter sent home in Week 1. Shaun has kindly offered to edit the 
concert into ‘chapters’ – this means you can save the whole performance but skip to watch your child’s class over and over 
again. 

This is an amazing offer so we all need to ensure every family purchases the recording so we can celebrate this event over 
and over again…especially for those students who will  be performing in their very last Creative Arts Festival! 

 

Tickets are on sale through the Ticketek website: 

http://premier.ticketek.com.au/Shows/Show.aspx?sh=COLOURMY18 

Reminder to purchase your tickets before they sell out 
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Kindergarten debutant photos: These photos will now be taken in the school hall (NOT the library). Please walk your               
Kindergarten child up into the hall at 5.45pm, sign your child in and please leave to make your way to The Concourse. It is very 
important that once you sign your child in, please leave the area so the teachers can supervise the children and keep to the 
evening’s schedule. We thank you for your support and understanding with this important aspect of the evening – it will result 
in a smooth and relaxed start to the evening. 

 

Snacks and drinks: We highly recommend students bring a small (tidy and healthy) snack and a bottle of water for the evening. 
These can be taken straight to the classrooms when parents sign in their children on Monday night (24th Sept). For those stu-
dents in the band or choir, a small snack and drink bottle can be dropped to their classroom before they are signed in at 5.45pm 
at the COLA. 

 

Choir and band sign in: When the choir and band students arrive at school, please go straight to the COLA at 5.45pm. Find fol-
lowing teachers and sign your child in (there will be a sign so you can find the correct teacher). Once your child is signed in they 
must sit down and wait with the designated teacher. The teachers will then walk your child over to The Concourse. 

It is very important that once you sign your child in, please leave the area so the teachers can supervise the children and keep 
to the evening’s schedule. We thank you for your support and understanding with this important aspect of the evening – it 
will result in a smooth and relaxed start to the evening. 

If your child is in band and choir, please sign in with the band teacher. 

       Sign in Year 1 choir  - Miss Olivia Smith – Under music room (near stairs) 

       Sign in Year 2 choir  - Mrs Jane Bertinshaw  - Under music room (near canteen) 

       Sign in Year 3 choir  - Mrs Louise Murphy – Near bubblers 

       Sign in Year 4-6 choir  - Mrs Mary-Anne FitzGerald – Top step of COLA 

       Meet and sign in band students  - Mari (band leader) – Bottom step of COLA 

 

Changes to Sport days  - Week 10 ONLY:  

As the classes will miss out on their sport lessons on Monday of Week 10 (due to all day rehearsals) and many children will arrive 
late on Tuesday, we will be having sport days on Wednesday and Thursday. 

The following days are when your child must wear their sports uniform in Week 10: 

Monday: Everyone for rehearsals 

Wednesday: KB, KG, 1G, 2B, 2G, 3B, 3G 

Thursday: 1B, 4B, 4G, 5B, 6G 

Friday: Everyone for class sport 

 

Please see below when your child/ren will be participating in their gymnastics lessons. 

The children will need to wear their sports uniform on this day (as well as the usual sport days) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

The Assistant Principal’s Piece cont. 

 THURSDAY Week 9 

20th Sept 

Week 10 

27th Sept 

Session 1 

11.40-12.10 

Year 4 Year 5 & 6 

Session 2 

12.10-12.40 

Year 4 Year 5 & 6 



 

 

 

 
The Sacrament of Confirmation   

We keep the following children in our prayers as they prepare for the Sacrament of Confirmation: 

Cruz, Lara, Brandon, Rachel, Lucas, Camila, Shenali, Javien, Yuin, Tristan, Ivy, Joshua, Alex, Justin, Justin, Destiny, Joshua, 

Nate, Xavier, Lizzy, Abigail, Kyla, Noelle, Luca, Michaela, Sienna, Nathaniel, Sofia, Cooper, Anthony, Sean, Jonathan, 

Kristof, Vicky, Luca, Mia, Vincent, Lucy and Harry. 

Confirmation is one of the seven sacraments of the Catholic Church. It is the one of the three sacraments of initiation into the 

Catholic Church, the other two being Baptism and Holy Communion.  The Sacrament of Confirmation symbolises being sealed 

with the gift of the Holy Spirit, strengthening students in their faith and daily life. 

 

 

 

THANK YOU - Fiver for a Farmer 

Another huge thank you to this community for their generosity in helping those undergoing hardship.  So far we have raised 
over $1 600.  The children dressed as farmers also stimulated a lot of discussion and education about the plight of the 
farmers on the land. 

Where will our money go?   

Rural Aid - A central point of focus to provide assistance and relief for Farmers in distress and poverty. 

Drought Angels - A unique service offering drought relief through support for rural families in need. A small charity run by big 

hearts. 

See the following link for more information:   www.afiverforafarmer.com.au 

 

 

 

 

Pizza Lunch 

To raise awareness about food packaging and NUDE FOOD we will be having a Pizza Lunch THIS Wednesday 19th of 

September.  Orders that were placed through Qkr and via an order form from previous newsletters will be fulfilled during 

lunch. 

All monies raised from the Pizza Lunch will go to CATHOLIC MISSION.   Catholic Mission is the international mission agency of 

the Catholic Church in Australia. Compelled by the message, life and love of Jesus Christ, Catholic Mission forms Australians 

for mission and raises funds for mission—in Australia and around the world. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 

http://www.ruralaid.org.au/
http://www.droughtangels.org.au/
http://www.afiverforafarmer.com.au


 

 

 

 
 

Internet Safety 

Two weeks ago, Our Lady of Dolours participated in National Child Protection Week. This was time for us as a school 

community to ‘take stock’ of everything we are doing to keep our students safe. In our classrooms, lessons and discussions 

were held to bring attention to the fact that all children have a right to be safe and to feel safe at home, at school and 

wherever else they may be. 

This includes being safe online. During Child Protection Week, students from years 3-6 participated in a Webinar hosted by 

the Diocese of Broken Bay and the Office of the eSafety Commissioner. The webinar included the teaching of strategies in 

which students can be safe online, e.g. how we communicate online with others, and how we interact with our friends 

online. 

This webinar came at an opportune time. The school holidays are around the corner, which for many children means a longer 

online presence over these two weeks. There is much enjoyment and learning to be had online, but we as teachers and 

families should be ‘up with the play’ when it comes to what our children are actually accessing online. We know that children 

are at risk of online abuse, bullying and internet scams. We also know that us adults are usually having to play catch-up when 

it comes to any new internet fads! 

I have attached a couple of useful resources which are not only interesting reads, but give important information for us as 

carers of children. The Government website is also helpful in understanding the relevant laws when it comes to children 

using the internet. 

https://www.brainstormproductions.edu.au/stop-bullying-articles/entry/cyber-safety-for-students-these-school-holidays  
https://aifs.gov.au/cfca/publications/online-safety  
 

 

Pastoral Care—Mr Sam McClean 

https://www.brainstormproductions.edu.au/stop-bullying-articles/entry/cyber-safety-for-students-these-school-holidays
https://aifs.gov.au/cfca/publications/online-safety


 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

Religious Education—Mrs Kathy Gray 



 

 

 

 

 

Please join us for the official Opening Ceremony of 

our OLD Community Garden. 

Then 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Now 

Our official opening will take place on Friday 21 

September 2018. 

Attendees are invited to meet in the main school grounds at 

8.50am. 

Proceedings will take place from 9am with a Smoking Ceremony 

to be followed by a garden walk-through. 

We look forward to you joining us for this special event. 

 

 

Community News 



 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Community News 



 

 

 

 

OLD Parents and Carers, 

You may have noticed something exciting happening on Friday mornings! We have recently enlisted the services of ‘Find My 
Coach’ and NSW Basketball Coaches Timothy Hill and Alek Horenko to begin developing some our keen basketball talent! Find 
My Coach has been kind enough to donate two brand new Spalding Portable Basketball Systems alongside 30 brand new       
basketballs. The program will be starting up again in Term 4! With limited spots, we ask you please register your interest by 
emailing Timothy and info@findmycoach.net.au  

Kind Regards, 
Tim 
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